
Update for May, 2023

Dear Friends, Family and Supporters

David and Anna, recording a podcast

What a blessing it is to serve the
Lord Jesus Christ! We know that
even in the midst of challenges and
difficulties, God is good. He makes
all things work together for the good
of those who love and trust in Him.

Missions Trips

As I mentioned in our last update,
both Sara and Anna were about to
go on missions trips in March. Anna was to head to northern California for a trip to the small town
of Weaverville, CA, to do evangelism and help out in the local church. And Sara was going to be in
Cuba. Both of the trips were to be at the same time.

About a week before their scheduled departure, Sara’s trip was postponed due to the political situa-
tion, and was rescheduled for the end of April. This actually turned out to be very good, both for me
and for Sara. Sara had been a bit ill the weeks coming up to the trip dates, and I ended up coming
down with COVID (for the second time) the weekend before she would have originally left, so we’re
glad her trip was changed! Anna’s trip went as scheduled.

For Anna, it was a totally new experience to travel by herself to the U.S. from Mexico. However,
since she has traveled extensively with us (even to Africa), she didn’t have any problem navigating
airports to get to her destination. Anna spend a week there, split between some time in Redding, and
then a long weekend in Weaverville, which is located up in the mountains. Anna was a big blessing
for those she was able to serve, and the trip was also a great personal experience for her. As you may
remember, she has studied for two years now online with BSSM, and this was an opportunity for her
to connect in person with some of her classmates and also with the on campus school. When it was
over, she was very glad to be home, but also very thankful for the experiences she had on the trip.

The time for Sara’s trip finally came at the end of April. She went as part of a group of female
Mexican pastors (and pastors’ wives) who went to minister in a women’s conference. She spent the
first few days in the capital city, then the following weekend in a small town near the center of the
island. It was a difficult and hot trip, but many women responded in the conference and she and some
other women were also able to encourage the pastors and leaders of another small congregation. She
arrived home last Wednesday night.

1



A Note From Anna

Anna and a friend, in Weaverville on a missions trip

Of all the places we could have gone to, this
was the most unexpected, yet the most beau-
tiful. It wasn’t about the crowds, or the
lights, or the biggest church services, rather,
it was about loving the person in front of us.
Every time we served and blessed someone,
we would get more blessed in return with-
out even expecting it. The church reminded
me of the Philippians – full of love, sacrifice,
and devotion to God.

We saw people get healed, saved, and filled
with the Spirit. Yet it wasn’t so much about
the result as it was about the obedience.
If we had one plan, it was this, “Pray and
obey.”

We loved the church, the community, and served those from youngest to oldest. In the middle of it
all we were all stretched, thrust forward, and grown. There were parts that were uncomfortable, but
God met us in our weak points. I have been marked by these people and their passion for Jesus. In
the words of Suki (our hostess for the weekend), “You are soldiers. Stand strong.”

To everyone who believed in me and invested in this journey both through prayer and financially,
thank you from the bottom of my heart! Weaverville is under the momentum of heaven and we
planted so many seeds that will one day bring about an incredible harvest. I have been marked as a
person, and we have been marked as a team. Here’s to new adventures with Jesus!

Celebrating Our Children

Painting rocks

We recently celebrated Children’s Day here in Mex-
ico, and since it was on Sunday this year, we planned
a celebration after church with some of our children.
First, during the service, I preached about the value
of children in God’s plan, which somehow runs con-
trary to today’s culture. Whereas in biblical times,
children were always seen as a blessing, in many
families today, they are seen as a burden or hin-
drance to the prosperity and freedom of the couple.
We talked about how we should always see children
as a gift from God and as a blessing. Afterward,
we had the parents lay hands on their children and
bless them.

After the service, it was time for fun! Our volunteers set up an attractive party atmosphere for
the children, complete with balloons, games, two inflatable bouncy houses, a kiddy pool and ice
cream. It was a beautiful, warm sunny afternoon, and boy, did those kids have fun! The parents and
grandparents also enjoyed themselves, as did the youth.
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A game with water guns at our Children’s Day festival

Our church in Tulancingo is going
forward in God’s strength. We have
been enjoying great services under
the presence of God and are believ-
ing for seasons of refreshing, revival,
and growth. We have been placed in
Tulancingo to bring streams of liv-
ing water from heaven to our city
and region, and we’re going forward
with that vision, teaching, preach-
ing, baptizing, and discipling those
in our care.

Podcasts

During the last few months, Anna and I have been working on doing a podcast. We’ve been recording
weekly episodes with themes based on Biblical teaching on subjects such as how to develop a rela-
tionship with God, spiritual gifts, hope and perseverance, friendships, personal finances, and many
others. We have developed a format which is based on questions and answers, and we generally
do the episodes as a discussion. Sara and others in our church have also participated in various
episodes. We believe that the podcast will grow to become an effective means to influence many with
the Gospel message, both within our church, our community, and in other geographical locations.

Online Bible School

We are currently about two-thirds of the way through our winter/spring semester with the online
students. We have a great group, and most of our students are doing really well. We have students
from all across the nation, and most of them are pastors and leaders in their local churches.

I’m especially thankful for all those who collaborate with us as course facilitators, content creators,
and graphics designers. We have a great team!

Family

Some of the youth after a recent service

I’m happy to report that our entire family is doing
well. Daniel and Elisa, in Vancouver, WA, have been
married for just about two years now. Elisa works
as the head of the music program at Portland Bible
College, and Daniel is the music pastor at Manna-
house Church in Vancouver.

David Jeremiah continues his PhD studies at Texas
A&M and works in the lab doing experiments. He
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has also had the opportunity to visit Upperroom Church in Dallas, on several occasions.

Anna just graduated from BSSM Second Year studies from Bethel Church in Redding, CA. We have
seen so much personal and ministry growth in her over the last couple of years. She regularly
teaches, leads worship and is also in charge of our youth ministry. Besides that, she is also my
assistant, working almost daily on our Online Bible School as a content creator and course facilitator.

Prayer Requests

Please help us, as we pray for the following ministry needs:

• Our Youth Camp which will be held at the end of May. Please pray for the preparations, for
the young people who attend, for the presence of God in the meetings, and that there will be a
lasting impact in the lives of all our young people.

• For our Advanced School of Ministry planning meeting which will be held in June. Please pray
that the Lord will lead us as we begin a new season with this ministry

Thank you!

Sara and I are so thankful for your love, prayers, and financial support. We are a team. Those who
pray and give are partners with those who go and preach, teach, and disciple.

Thank you so much for your help.

With love,

David and Sara Lont
with Anna

Taking streams of living water to a dry and
weary land.

You can see our newsletters any time online:
www.desert-streams.org

P.S. - Supporting our ministry is easy and gifts are tax deductible:
1) ONLINE: www.WorldOutreach.org/36 and follow the prompts. You
can also set-up automatic monthly gifts if you select the “monthly” op-
tion. 2) BY MAIL: checks to World Outreach Ministries, PO Box B, Mari-
etta, GA 30061 and indicate for David and Sara Lont WOM #36. 3) BILL
PAY: which you can do through your online banking.
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